TUESDAY 9th OCTOBER 2018
A meeting of the Haile and Wilton Parish Council was held on Tuesday 9th October 2018, at Haile Village Hall, Haile @ 7.00 pm.

PRESENT
Dorothy Routledge

Eva Watson-Graham

Paul Sutton

Dave Riley

Sam Meteer

APOLOGIES
Gordon Smith

}


Michael Garstang
} A valid reason was given
MINUTES

The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed and signed.
DECLARATON OF INTEREST/OFFICE
Dorothy signed the declaration of acceptance of office as she stood in for Gordon as chair.

NEW MEMBER

Dave Riley was welcomed to his first meeting.
GDPR

It was agreed to discuss this at the next meeting when Michael will be available.

PLANNING APPLICATIONS/UPDATES
CH/4/18/2377/0F1 – Change of use from vacant former coach house into dwelling - Gate House Lodge, The Vicarage, Haile, for Mr S Nicholson.  Notification was received today that the application has been withdrawn, and it will be re-submitted at a later date.
CH/4/18/2265/TPO – Removal of seven hedges between Brisco Mill and Stockbridge Wood – this application has now been approved.

CH/4/18/2179/0F1 – Extension to Grandalees, Wilton for Mr D Riley - notification has been received that the planning panel will carry out a site visit on 22nd October.

Dorothy thanked Yvonne and Sam for their contributions regarding the planning application at The Energy Coast Business Park, and their support at our public meeting.
HIGHWAYS ISSUES

An update has been received from Craig.  A Highways Technician has spoken to the farmer regarding the condition of the verges – this situation is to be monitored.  Regarding the illegal entrance above Stockbridge, this matter has been raised with the Streetworks team who are in the process of writing to the owner.
HGVs accessing the biomass plant – nothing to report back on this matter – Craig to chase up.

Dangerously parked vehicles above Scurgill Terrace – Craig has passed this to the Traffic Engineer to see if any action can be taken.  Also advised us to contact Cumbria Constabulary.

Paul hadn’t been able to directly contact the contractor responsible for coppicing in Carleton Moor Wood.  Lesley agreed to contact Mitchells for contact details.

LENGTHSMAN

The grass at the village hall has just been cut today.

WEBSITE

All seems to be working ok, just need new material.

BANK BALANCE

The bank balance at 31/8/18 was £4633.00
FORTHCOMING MEETINGS

24th October – Planning Meeting @ The Energy Coast Business Park – Dorothy & Yvonne to attend.
UPDATES/FEEDBACK

Paul attended the 3 Tier on 13th September – SL gave an update on the new transport plan including new park and ride locations ~(Paul circulated revised plans), other items discussed were boundary review, Lengthsman agreements for job/scope and the local industrial strategy.

An invoice was put forward for payment for £55 to LCD & Printing for the purchase and printing of 10 hi-vis vests.

NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 13th November 2018.

There being no further business the meeting was closed.

CHAIR:

DATE:










TIME   -  1.5 hrs
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